
Mailing Address: GPO BOX 3954  SYDNEY  NSW  2001 October  2014Website.     www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au

The Preserve
Newsletter of the Council of Motor Clubs

The Vital Link for Motoring Clubs

On behalf of the Committee and members of the CMC, I would
like to wish you all a happy and safe Aussie Christmas.

Terry Thompson, President

Next Meeting
8pm Tuesday 27th January 2015

The Greyhound Social Club
140 Rookwood Road, Yagoona
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As this is the last magazine for 2014, I would
like to take this opportunity to wish you all a
happy and safe Christmas on behalf of the
Committee and members.  We will be back,
somewhat bigger, with two new committee
members for 2015, and better next year.

I would also like to take this opportunity to say
thank you to our Committee for keeping things
going during my illness.  It’s been a tough year
and it’s not over yet but, things are improving
slowly.

ACMC & VSWG
The new proposed Modified Conditional
Registration Scheme is still under discussion
with a few issues having been identified, which
are yet to be resolved.  As soon as any
information comes to hand we will advise all of
our members.

SSC
At our recent meeting, the Committee held a
lengthy discussion on how we will go about
growing the Shannons Sydney Classic in 2015.
There were a number of ideas put forward,
which we feel will not only grow the event for
our members, but for the General Public as
well.  It is important that we attract as many
people as possible to the event to help get
some new and younger blood involved in our
movement.  If you have any ideas how we can
do this, please let us know.  Just email the
Secretary at hollymist@bigpond.com.
National Motoring Heritage Day
NMHD day has been confirmed for Sunday
17th May 2015.  Over the course of the last few
years we have come to realise that our
members would rather travel to one location
than drive from venue to venue.

The idea behind NMHD is for us to get out on
the road and be seen, so to try and achieve
this, one of our Committee, Bob Adby, came up
with the idea of a Reverse Hub Rally.

This means we would identify a central point in
Sydney, somewhere like Olympic Park, for us
to meet up and then head off to our preferred
venue.  Taking part in the Rally would be
optional, but it would give us the opportunity to
perhaps attract some media coverage for the
event.

This is yet another way in which we can attract
some new and younger blood to the movement.
Your opinion on the Reverse Hub Rally is
important to us so please make sure you talk to
your members and let us know your thoughts
on conducting the Rally.  It may be that we
organise it for 2016 rather than 2015.

AHMF
In the past, the AHMF
has met only once a
year at the AGM. All
other business has been
conducted via email or
telephone.  This year
the new AHMF
Committee, led by the
very capable Christine
Stevens, has decided
that one or two more casual meetings will take
place either by conference telephone or they
will take the opportunity for a meeting at a
motoring event.  I understand that an informal
meeting took place at the Bendigo Swap Meet.
We will keep you posted on any new
developments.

The AHMF is currently working on the new
NMHD flyer, which we will release as soon as
we have a copy.

RSF
We are still waiting on the improved criteria for
applications of Robert Shannons Foundation
grants.  Again, as soon as the information
comes to hand we will let you know.

Australia Day 2015
As mentioned in our last magazine, Bella Vista
Farm is asking for Australian Made Cars for a
display.  Places are limited, so if you are
interested, please contact Kay De Luca at
tonkay@optusnet com.au.
CARnivale will be running in the City as well,
but entries for this event have now closed.
Nevertheless, if you haven’t been before, it’s a
great place to spend Australia Day.  You can
wander along Macquarie and College Streets to
look at the vehicles; there are bus rides by the
Bus Museum; Hyde Park is loaded with things
to do and you’re not far from the Harbour for
the ferry race as well.  Plenty to keep you
occupied.

Website
Please make sure you check our website at
www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au for up-to-
date information on events and important
notices.

One of our new committee members, Ian
Andersen of the Jaguar Drivers Club Australia,
will be taking over the website in the New Year,
which we are sure will be a good move.

After relaxing and enjoying the festive season,
we look forward to 2015 with renewed  vigour
and commitment.

Terry Thompson OAM,  President
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Our next meeting
8pm Tuesday 27th January 2015

Greyhound Social Club
140 Rookwood Road, Yagoona.

Meetings commence at 8pm sharp, with a social dinner from
around 6pm.

Delegates please advise the Secretary at
secretary@councilofmotorclubs.org.au
if you are unable to attend a meeting.

You may send a substitute delegate from your club if you
need to.  Again, please advise the Secretary at the above
email address.

We Want Your Stories !!

In last month’s issue you will have seen an article from the Great Lakes Historic Automobile Club about one of their
events.

Please feel free to send me your stories.  I would love to publish them in the magazine for everyone to read.

This is, after all, your magazine and we want to know what you’ve been up to; where you’ve been and where you’re
going.  You never know; we might want to come too.

Stories about events; about your ‘pride and joy’.....the vehicular kind, not the kids or grandkids; how you managed to talk
your wife/husband/partner into letting you spend all that money on ‘the car’.  Might give some of the other guys or gals
an idea how to handle a ticklish situation.  Maybe even an article in your club magazine you would like to share??

Anything at all, that you feel would be interesting.  I’m happy to give your articles up to one full page, and I might even
run to two pages if it’s particularly interesting.  I promise I won’t do any heavy editing.  Just to correct any grammar or
typos.   Just email your stories and photos to my email address, hollymist@bigpond.com

I look forward to hearing from you soon. Jules

The winner of the John Rumsey Shield for his individual effort at the
Berry Showground Display on National Motoring Heritage Day was
Patrick Marshall-Cormack of the Shoalhaven Historic Vehicle Club.
Our Pat’s unflagging enthusiasm and devotion to the classic vehicle
movement is well known.
A well deserved trophy.  Keep up the good work Pat.
(Apologies for the quality of the photo folks....my ‘you beaut”’ phone is in being fixed
and the ‘loaner’ wasn’t quite up to the job....or maybe it was ‘the photographer’  ??).

The Rover Owners Shield was won by the
Alfa Romeo Owners Club for their wonderful
display at Mittagong Public School.

National Motoring Heritage Day Trophies
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Old Sydney Town - Burwood District

Original Burwood
Railway Station

I believe this was Croydon School ??

“The Priory” on
Burwood Road

Hercules Street Ashfield

Burwood Road early 1900s

The old Astor Picture Theatre, Burwood
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Old Sydney Town

Central Railway Sydney -  Mobile Buffet Service.
Now that’s what you call service.

Old Railcorp tea room........wouldn’t you love to
see this again.

Waratah Parade, in Sydney in October 1963....before the  Mardi
Gras came along ! Crowd in the Domain listening to Communist Party

Speaker in 1934.
The Domain Speakers died out in the 1960s??

Fathers Day shopping in,
what was back then, a
Coles Variety Store.

And I thought our current
January sales were

bad !!!  Jeez !!
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Expression of Interest
CMC – 2015 or 2016 Tour to UK

Goodwood Revival Festival &
Vehicle Manufacturers

September (departing early September  or about 3 weeks)
Visiting Goodwood Revival Festival, Beaulieu Swap Meet, Portsmouth,
Mary Rose, HMS Victory, Isle of
Wight, Stonehenge, Stratford
upon Avon, Warwick Castle,
London.
MG factory, Old MG site and Club

house, Mclaren, hopefully F1 HQ Heritage Motor Centre,
Morgan Factory, Jaguar Factory, RAF Aircraft Museum,
Duxford (all to be confirmed).

Pricing is very rough at the moment but airfares and main tour about $8,000 per person. 3 to 4
star accommodation, Breakfast daily and a couple dinners.

Expression of Interest:

Year: Please circle 2015 or 2016

Full Tour with sightseeing:  YES / NO or shorter vehicle based only YES/NO

NAME: _________________________________________________________________

Address: _______________________________________________________________

Suburb: _______________________ State: ________ Post Code: _______________

Email: ______________________ Phone/ Mobile: ____________________________

For more information please contact Lynelle tickostours@optusnet.com.au or  Mobile 0422 513 256.

I will forward details as they become available.

A group of 29 completed this tour in 2014 and we had MG owners, Rolls Royce owners,
GEAR racers and a variety of other car owners, the men and the ladies had a fantastic
time. If you would like to speak to anyone who attended or myself we can give you

more information.  Below is an email received from two of our tour mates.
Lynelle Titcume,     CMC Committee - Events Coordinator.

News for future travellers on CMC Tour :        As first time travellers the Tour opened our eyes to a whole new world, the combination of
cars & history suited both our interests. It's hard to summarise such a very comprehensive tour- even though we visited 9 car factories the
tour was well balanced in that we had maybe a car tourin the am followed by lunch in a country pub & maybe a castle visit or tour of a
Cotswold village in the pm.

Each evening there was much chatter about visits to McLaren(very James Bond style factory), MG Car Club(Stuart would have stayed there
all day), Jaguar which was an extensive interesting tour of a modern factory & others.

Goodwood was the special reason for the tour, an event in itself, many cars,l arge crowd, massive amount of stalls, people dressed in
various period costumes & of course racing ERA,S super racing, drifting through start of corners to exit (no roll bars).The atmosphere was a
cross between Melbourne Cup & Easter Show.

We covered a lot of history-ancient (Stonehenge) , Roman(Bath), 16th Century (Stratford our base for a few days-so much to see).   Our tour
was absolutely packed with stops at places of interest eg. Queen Victoria's home on the Isle of Wight & things that just happened along the
way eg. wild ponies in the New Forest on the way to Beaulieu, unexpected lunch at a harvest festival complete with Morris Dancers.

We stayed at a variety of hotels, the first up was Winchester Mercure with the massive cathedral in our backyard, another a little different
at Devil's Punchbowl, a comfy place full of English charm. The tour finished on a high note at Blenheim Palace a.m. & Oxford p.m.
It was a very active tour with not a moment wasted. Our bus companions added enjoyment & friendship.

Thank you Lynelle, Wendy & Stuart Schofield



Mailing Address: GPO BOX 3954  SYDNEY  NSW  2001 October  2014Website.     www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au

Council of Motor Clubs
Presents

Thredbo Jazz Festival Tour
2015

Friday 1st May to Monday
4th May 2015

Come along and have a great time listening to great Jazz and enjoy the
fantastic scenery of the Snowy Mountains (without the Snow!)

These accommodation options are in the best location for easy access to the Jazz venues
and Thredbo Village and Restaurants.

Thredbo Alpine Villas – Self-contained – 3 nights
1 Bedroom - $370 per person - 2 people sharing
2 bedroom – $295 per person – 4 people sharing
3 bedroom - $270 per person – 6 people sharing (ensuite & Main bathroom)
3 bedroom - $365 per person - 3 people sharing one room per person
I can assist if you want to share, or get your group together and share Self contained Villa’s

Thredbo Alpine Hotel
Double Room including Breakfast daily (3 nights) 2 people $860.00
Double Room including Breakfast daily (2 nights only) 2 people $690.00

Prices include Jazz tickets for the weekend.

Please contact Lynelle ASAP
to reserve your accommodation
for this great weekend.

Lynelle Titcume
CMC Tours & Events

Coordinator
Phone: 0422 513 256

Email:
ckostours@optusnet.com.au
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‘A VOLVO IN THE DESERT’ : A fish out of water...
Stephen Crowfoot goes bush in the 240 GL

In good company!
I wonder how long he’ll have to wait??

A well earned rest in the shade..............
While the ‘billy’ boils…..

‘Just goes to show ya’………...you can take a Volvo just
about anywhere !!

A selection of  black and white snaps of my Volvo 240GL on a trip last August to the Sturt National Park.
This is located in north west NSW in what is known as "Corner Country".  This is the spot where Queen-
sland, NSW and South Australia meet , North of Broken Hill by some 400km ,via Packsaddle.
Since I have owned the" White Brick" I have, progressively, upgraded and replaced components to ensure
the vehicle’s reliability.  This is the latest trip to remote national parks within NSW, having been previously to
Mungo,  Mutawintji and Kinchega national parks.  My interest is in the landscape, as well as a break from the
"madding crowd"!  Suffice to say I have not had any problems with the Volvo; it is a great, solid and durable
car for the roads of the outback, and further mods are planned.  Longer trips to the Flinders Ranges in S.A.
and Central Australia and Northern Territory are also planned for the future.  The car is still in its youth!

Stephen Crowfoot, Volvo Car Club of NSW
Our bush
camp....The long and dusty road
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Classic Eye Candy !
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Just for laughs………..
You might not know this...but a lot of non-living objects are actually either male or female.......Here are some examples:

FREEZER BAGS:
They are male, because they hold everything in...but you can see right through them.

HOT AIR BALLOONS:
Also a male object... Because to get them to go anywhere.....you have to light a fire under their rear end.

PHOTOCOPIERS:
These are female, because once turned off....it takes a while to warm them up again.

They can be an effective reproductive device if the right buttons are pushed...but can also wreak havoc if you
push the wrong Buttons.

TYRES:
Tyres are male, because they go bald easily and are often over inflated

SPONGES:
These are female...because they are soft......squeezable and retain water.

WEB PAGES:
Female...because they're constantly being looked at and frequently getting hit on.

TRAINS:
Definitely male... Because they always use the same old lines for picking up people..

EGG TIMERS:
Egg timers are female because...over time...all the weight shifts to the bottom.

HAMMERS:
Male..... Because in the last 5000 years.....they've hardly changed at all...and are occasionally handy to have

around.

THE REMOTE CONTROL:
Female. Ha! You probably thought it would be male...but consider this: It easily gives a man pleasure, he'd be

lost without it...and while he doesn't always know which buttons to push...he just keeps trying

Mind
blowing..........
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CMC Merchandise
Order Form

CMC Bank Details:  A/c Name:  Council of Motor Clubs  BSB: 633 108  A/c No: 1233 73078 (Bendigo Bank)

Please forward your electronic payment receipt with this order form to the above address  or email to
secretary@councilofmotorclubs.org.au.

Set of 6 Flutes $ 25 Quantity___________Set
Set of 4 Mugs $ 20 Quantity___________Set
Umbrella $ 20 Quantity___________
Calculator $ 4 Quantity___________
Cap $10 Quantity___________
Key Rings $ 4 Quantity___________
Pens $ 3 Quantity___________

Total Order $  __________ Plus Postage $10

Post your cheque or Money Order, with this order form,
to The Secretary, GPO Box 3954, Sydney 2001

Here’s your chance to pick up some CMC 50th Anniversary memorabilia.
All the details and how to order and pay are listed below.

Just post or email your request and we’ll ship your order  to you.

Name:__________________________________________________________________________________

Street Name & Number / PO Box:_________________________________________________________

Suburb/City:___________________________________________State:_________Postcode:__________

   OR:  I Will collect at the next General Meeting please:

Shipping Instructions

Payment Details
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